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Parish of All Saints, Stretford
Annual Report

and

Financial Statement
For the year ending 31st December 2012

Administrative Information
All Saints
All Saints’ Church is situated in Barton Road, Stretford. It is part of the Diocese of Manchester within the Church of England. The correspondence address is The Rectory, 233 Barton Rd, Stretford, Manchester. M32 9RB.

Priest in Charge: Revd Moira Slack

Parochial Church Council

The Parochial Church Council (PCC) is a charity excepted for registration with the Charity Commission.

Members of the PCC are either ex officio or elected at the Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM), PCC members who have served from 1st January 2012 until the date this report was approved are:

Chair: 




Revd Moira Slack* (Priest in Charge)
Secretary:




Steve Worsley*
Treasurer: 




Anthony Slack*
Wardens:




Stuart Gilbertson*






Beryl Davies*
Asst Wardens:



William Tomkinson






Dorothy Nuttall*
Diocesan Synod Representatives:
Revd Moira Slack*






Anthony Slack*






Duncan Gilbertson







Steve Worsley*
Deanery Synod Representatives:
Dorothy Nuttall*






Anthony Slack*






Steve Worsley*
Elected Members:



Margaret Croft






Duncan Gilbertson







June Kettle







Valerie Smith







William Tomkinson







Muriel Tyacke (Health and Safety Rep)






Elizabeth Worsley

Ex offico members of the PCC are denoted by an asterisk (*).

Structure, Governance and Management

The method of appointment of PCC members is set out in the Church Representation rules.
All Church attendees are encouraged to register on the Electoral Roll and stand for election to the PCC.

Objectives and Activities

All Saints’ PCC has the responsibility of co-operating with the Priest in Charge, the Revd Moira Slack, in promoting in the ecclesiastical parish the whole mission of the Church, pastoral, evangelistic, social and ecumenical matters.
This responsibility embraces the current Diocesan Vision and Mission:


Vision: 
Run the Race…….Look to Jesus

Mission:
Growing congregations, increasing giving and serving the community

It also has the maintenance responsibilities of the Church/Hall of All Saints’, Barton Rd, Stretford.

Reports

Vicar’s Report 2013

Last year in my Annual Report I acknowledged the fact that “some things stay the same, other things change and still others evolve.” It’s quite difficult sometimes to look back and distinguish what did stay the same, what changed and what evolved, especially relying on human memory. 

Certainly many of the people involved stay the same. If I listed all the names of people playing some part in the running of this church at the end of 2012, it would not be vastly different to the list at the end of, say, 2009, my first year as Priest-in-charge here – or perhaps that at the end of 2008, although that I cannot say with any certain knowledge.

Their loyalty, their perseverance, their willingness and commitment are commodities which are much to be valued and which are very thankfully acknowledged. The same names, the same commitment, yet each of those people will themselves have evolved, changed in different ways. A little older, perhaps a little more stiff, a little less agile; but perhaps released from previous commitments or inspired and encouraged by some change in circumstance. 

I am not going to list names, both to spare your blushes and to spare myself the embarrassment of missing one! But every contribution is very much appreciated. So what changed and didn’t change for All Saints in 2012?

On the first Sunday of the year we bade farewell to Revd Helen Tomlinson.  Having been granted three months Sabbatical leave for reflection, Helen had decided the time was right for her to leave All Saints after many years serving this church in various capacities. While we were sad to see her go, we were very glad to hear later in the year of her licensing as non-stipendiary Assistant Curate at St Paul, Blackley. 

At the Annual meeting held in March, Beryl Davies kindly expressed her readiness to serve as a Church Warden alongside Stuart. I sincerely thank both Beryl for all she has done in this first year in office, and Stuart for all he has done in this sixth - and indeed in the preceding five. We were delighted when Stuart introduced his Deborah to us, and even more delighted when they later announced their engagement. I can tell you that without wishing to rush into anything, they have now set the date and booked venues for both the wedding and the reception afterwards.

Val Agius relinquished the position of PCC secretary which she had performed so solidly, leaving some anxiety about who would replace her, until Steve Worsley raised his hand. My sincere thanks go to both Val and Steve particularly for arranging the agendas and Minutes which aid the running of our PCC meetings.

After discussion among members of the Churches Together it was decided not to proceed with a joint Lent Course as had happened in the previous few years but to try separate arrangements in individual churches. The material used at All Saints was a USPG Study Course entitled, “Growing the Church” discussed by a group of twelve to fifteen people each week. This opportunity to reflect and learn from each other provided valued insight and fellowship, with each other and with the Lord God.

A new form of co-operation between Churches Together members was tried in the form of a joint Palm Sunday Witness held in Victoria Park. After a gap of some years, the Salvation Army from Brunswick Street had come back into CTiS; using their experience of outdoor worship they provided a music group and amplification system and, and Ricky the donkey made the perfect ‘visual aid.’ The bright spring sunshine had attracted people out into the park and it was felt that this was a really meaningful way of giving Christian witness

It was the year of the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee. Although the national festivities were planned for the beginning of June, a celebration dinner was held in our Church Hall on February 4th, two days before the actual sixtieth anniversary of the Queen’s Accession; and at the end of April the Deanery joined a Borough-wide service held at St Clement’s in Urmston, part of a series of such events planned throughout the diocese.

Worship is at the heart of the church. Our pattern of regular services remained unchanged, with the Eucharist celebrated at eight and ten o’clock each Sunday and at a quarter to ten each Wednesday. Recorded numbers for each are fairly constant, although weekly attendance is becoming less the norm for a considerable proportion of our congregations, as for many others. 

Since it is becoming more difficult to find priests available to cover clergy holidays, a non-Eucharistic service suitable for occasional use on Sunday mornings was devised and used on one occasion during the year. We were very fortunate to make the acquaintance of Revd Paula Robinson who offered to preside for the three Sundays when I was on holiday. 

Paula’s Ministry was much appreciated and I am delighted that she has expressed her willingness to share it again with All Saints when required. 

Ministry to the wider parish through the Occasional Offices of Baptism, Marriage and Funeral has declined in recent years, in Lostock and Stretford as in many places but it does seem that the unconventional nature of this church building does not help our cause. Fourteen children were baptised during the year; there were no weddings although four couples had their Banns called, all of them living in this parish but choosing to marry elsewhere. 

Eight funerals were held in the church, and I conducted a further twenty-eight either at the Crematoria or elsewhere. However of these, only half had even a tenuous connection with this parish, the rest being from other parishes and sometimes held in neighbouring churches. Funeral ministry is always a great privilege, but this decline is worrying as it reduces opportunity for the church to encounter our people beyond already established contacts.

The parish web-site continued to attract a variety of enquiries from outsiders, from how to book a Baptism, to whether the hall was available for a particular date and how much it cost to hire, to what was the Church’s attitude to homosexuality? Technology such as the Internet, although not used by too many of our congregation, increasingly is the preferred channel of communication, particularly for younger generations. Our failure to engage with and embrace innovations such as Facebook and Twitter ensures that the separation between church and un-churched grows ever wider.

However, that fact should make face-to-face contact even more essential in order to establish networks between people. From early Spring time, a network builder funded by charity Forever Manchester has been encouraging people to come together to talk and to find ways of re-establishing community care in a society where time has become a scarce resource. A number of ideas have been suggested; it is my continual hope that All Saints may find more ways in which to get involved with this initiative.

The affiliation signed between Lostock College and the diocese of Manchester provides possibilities of increasing co-operation and involvement with adolescent and teenage pupils within our bounds. Holy Communion is celebrated before school and I am now invited to lead Assembly each half-term, continuing the partnership the church holds with younger pupils at Barton Clough and Moss Park.

Although our hall continues to provide a home for the Dancing School, the Guiding family and the Stockdales social club it remains an under-used resource apart from evening times. A small number of private and ad-hoc bookings brought very welcome income but many enquiries are not followed up, because of either the cost or the 10.30p.m. limit. Thanks go to Muriel Costello as Hall Booking Secretary for her efforts in answering queries and negotiating applications.

Throughout 2012, the Deanery Mission and Pastoral Committee have continued to wrestle with the painful issue of how to take the Anglican Church into the future with dwindling numbers, dwindling finances, dwindling resources, and ever-increasing challenges. Above all how to ensure the continued existence of this Church of England with an ever decreasing number of full-time clergy.

The increasingly pressing need to find more money, more man-power, more ways of making the church relevant in our busy world could all-too easily overwhelm the central mission for which the Church exists; that of bringing people to Christ and nurturing and maturing their faith.

As I sat down to think about this Annual report I was reminded of the Gospel passage I chose for my Licensing Service in 2009, John 21verses 4-19. As disciples go about their everyday work, in this case casting their fishing nets from a boat out on the Sea of Galilee, Jesus stands on the shore watching their efforts.

Noting that they have caught nothing despite repeated attempts, he calls out to them, suggesting they try once more, this time just on the other side of the boat. None of them recognised the Risen Lord standing in the half-light, and they were already tired out by their exertions; yet they felt compelled to follow his suggestion. “And they were not able to haul the net in because there were so many fish.” 

Like them, we present disciples often wear ourselves out doing what we think is best, what we know best how to do. Like them we fail to recognise Jesus, close by, watching our efforts, willing us to succeed and wanting to show us a slightly different approach. And unlike them often perhaps we ignore his calling, reluctant to change our trusted ways of doing things.

Jesus didn’t ask anything radical of them, didn’t suggest a new sort of boat, or new net designs, or crossing to the other side of the Lake. Just, “Cast your net to the right side.” 
Revd Moira Slack
Priest in Charge

Church Attendance
At the APCM in March 2012, 76 names appeared on the Church Electoral Roll (up one on previous year)
Sunday:
8am – 4 attendees

10am – 30 attendees

Wednesday:

9.45am – 14 attendees (of which there will be 5-6 that would have attended a Sunday service as well)
The numbers for major festivals and other special services were appreciably higher than this average.

Electoral Roll Officer Report
As at 31st December 2012, the number on All Saints’ Electoral Roll was 74 one down on the previous number as at the last APCM
Christine Gilbertson
Electoral Roll Officer 

Financial Review
Total receipts on ordinary unrestricted funds were £37,003 and are detailed in the Financial Statements following this report. After completing redecoration and maintenance to the freehold house at 29, Lomond Avenue (at a further cost of £1,739), a new tenancy agreement was secured, providing a gross income of £5,983.

£37,920 was spent to provide the Christian ministry from All Saints’ Church, including meeting in full our contribution to the Diocesan Parish Share, which largely provides the stipends and housing for the clergy (the sum requested is determined by a formula that is based partly on an income survey completed by congregation members throughout the Diocese and on the average weekly attendance determined each year). 

The net result for the year (unrestricted funds) was a shortfall of receipts against payments of £8,458. This in part reflects the reduced level of regular giving and PCC fee income, together with capital expenditure on the church and Lomond Avenue. After adding bank and deposit balances brought forward at the beginning of the year, the balance carried forward at 31st December for unrestricted funds totalled £12,786.

The balance in the Fabric restricted fund will be applied to ongoing repairs/renovations to the Church and Hall during the current year. The other restricted balances relate to monies collected for charitable purposes and to be paid out in the current year.

It will be evident from the Financial Statements that we must seek to avoid a repeat of the net shortfall experienced in 2012 if this parish is to remain financially viable. Although mindful of the general economic situation and the impact on individual financial situations, we nevertheless need to;
· prayerfully review our individual level of regular giving – especially where this has remained unaltered for several years 

· continue to explore opportunities to generate funds from elsewhere

· seek to contain/reduce our outgoings as far as possible

We remain committed to paying our Parish Share in full.
Anthony Slack

Treasury Team
Financial Statements for the Year Ended 31st December 2012- Receipts & Payments Account
Receipts

	Receipts
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Unrestricted Funds
	Restricted (Fabric)
	Restricted (Other)
	2012
	
	2011

	
	
	£
	£
	£
	£
	
	£

	Voluntary Receipts
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Planned Giving
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Gift Aid donations (regular)
	
	8,200
	
	
	8,200
	
	9,530

	  Non Gift Aid ( regular )
	
	4,206
	
	
	4,206
	
	4,198

	  Income tax recovered
	
	2,689
	
	
	2,689
	
	3,175

	Other Giving
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Loose collections
	
	1,404
	
	
	1,404
	
	1,365

	  Gift Aid donations (non regular )
	
	1,521
	
	
	1,521
	
	691

	Other voluntary receipts
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Donations for charities & outside organisations
	
	
	
	1,273
	1,273
	
	663

	  Donations for Church activities
	
	143
	
	
	143
	
	188

	  Grants
	
	850
	
	
	850
	
	1,000

	  Donations for specific purposes
	
	
	1,293
	
	1,293
	
	3,088

	  Tax recoverable on restricted donations
	
	
	
	
	0
	
	0

	  Sundry donations, legacies and misc. income
	
	32
	
	
	32
	
	6,000

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Activities for Generating Funds
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Fund-raising events & activities
	
	3,954
	
	
	3,954
	
	3,947

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Church Activities
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Statutory fees due to PCC
	
	488
	
	
	488
	
	1,942

	  Other fees due to PCC
	
	
	
	
	0
	
	0

	  Hall lettings income
	
	7,459
	
	
	7,459
	
	7,922

	  Bookstall etc
	
	66
	
	
	66
	
	63

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Investment Income
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Bank interest
	
	9
	
	
	9
	
	9

	  Rent from PCC Property
	
	5,983
	
	
	5,983
	
	3,894

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Other receipts
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Insurance claim
	
	
	
	
	0
	
	5,000

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Receipts
	 
	37,003
	1,293
	1,273
	39,570
	 
	52,675


Payments
	Payments
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Unrestricted Funds
	Restricted (Fabric)
	Restricted (Other)
	2012
	
	2011

	
	
	£
	£
	£
	£
	
	£

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Mission and Charitable Activities
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Donations (incl restricted receipts)
	
	80
	0
	1,749
	1,829
	
	387

	  Mission & Evangelism costs
	
	287
	0
	0
	287
	
	0

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Applied to Church activities
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Diocesan Parish Share
	
	21,189
	
	
	21,189
	
	20,875

	  Clergy working expenses
	
	1,268
	
	
	1,268
	
	1,078

	  Parsonage and other ministry expenses
	
	1,865
	
	
	1,865
	
	1,836

	  Church/Hall utility costs
	
	3,936
	
	
	3,936
	
	2,464

	  Church running expenses
	
	3,305
	
	
	3,305
	
	3,247

	  Church maintenance
	
	2,969
	
	
	2,969
	
	3,123

	  Upkeep of services
	
	691
	
	
	691
	
	400

	  Upkeep of churchyard
	
	1,500
	
	
	1,500
	
	835

	  Other Hall running costs
	
	99
	
	
	99
	
	475

	  PCC Property costs
	
	2,921
	
	
	2,921
	
	1,916

	  Cost of church administration
	
	810
	
	
	810
	
	1,108

	  Other Church activities/events
	
	0
	
	
	0
	
	43

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Costs of generating funds
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Fundraising costs etc
	
	574
	
	
	574
	
	133

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Governance Costs
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Independent Examiner costs
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Capital Expenditure
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Major redecoration/repairs - Church
	
	2,227
	810
	
	3,037
	
	14,266

	  Major redecoration/repairs - Hall/PCC Property
	
	1,739
	
	
	1,739
	
	1,575

	Total Payments
	 
	45,462
	810
	1,749
	48,020
	 
	53,762

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Excess/Shortfall of Receipts over Payments
	
	-8,458
	483
	-475
	-8,451
	
	-1,087

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Bank Balances b/forward at  01.01.2012
	
	21,245
	1,289
	942
	23,476
	
	24,562

	Bank Balances c/forward at 31.12.2012
	 
	12,786
	1,772
	467
	15,025
	
	23,475

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 


STATEMENT OF ASSETS and LIABILITIES
	STATEMENT OF ASSETS and LIABILITIES
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Unrestricted Funds
	Restricted (Fabric)
	Restricted (Other)
	TOTAL 2012
	
	TOTAL 2011

	
	
	£
	£
	£
	£
	
	£

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cash Funds
	
	
	
	
	

	  Bank Current account 
	
	1,205
	
	
	1,205
	
	11,569

	  Bank High Interest account
	
	11,581
	1,772
	467
	13,820
	
	11,906

	
	
	12,786
	1,772
	467
	15,025
	
	23,475

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Liabilities
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	  Loan from Diocese (excluded from Cash Funds)
	
	
	2,500
	
	
	
	

	  Distribution to charities
	
	
	
	467
	
	
	

	       
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Assets retained for Church use
	
	125,000
	
	
	
	
	


Approved by the Annual Parochial Church Meeting on 4th February 2013 and signed on its behalf by:





____________________________ PCC Chairman
 

Church Wardens Report
Overall, it is pleasing to report that 2012 did not provide the church building or congregation with similar challenges to those previously and there was plenty to be positive about during the year.  The (mainly) highlights were: 

· Appointment of wardens: at the Spring APCM it was a pleasure to be able to appoint Beryl as a new Churchwarden to support Stuart who had acted single-handedly for 2 years (and was entering his ‘enforced’ final year in the position).  

· Quinquenial Inspection: every 5 years each church must undergo a thorough survey by the architects who provide a detailed report on the condition of the building and identify any remedial action required in the short term and to flag up any issues which we need to keep an eye on.  Following our inspection in October we are pleased to report that the building is in a good state and no major issues were identified.  (We do need to have the drains regularly ‘flushed out’ as a build-up of debris is occurring and backing-up into the ladies toilet in the porch and the reason for this is being investigated by Dynarod.) 

· Regular maintenance: the heating had the annual service with everything found to be in good working order.  The annual fire extinguisher and the portable appliance electrical tests also took place and the grounds at the rear of the building were maintained to keep the grass and weeds down.  The gas meter was replaced after a minor leak was detected in the autumn. 

· Lomond Avenue: all outstanding work on this house we own was concluded and the property is now being managed on our behalf by the Trading Places estate agency.  A tenant moved in during the year (and has already extended her tenancy) so this property is, at last, generating some regular much welcomed income for us. 

· The roof: during 2012 the roof alarm (which provides reassurance to us) was activated on a number of occasions.  As the roof is now covered with the non-metallic Sarnafil material we have not had any further thefts although one inspection did reveal the fact that someone had been up there and cut a section of the material but presumably left disappointed as s/he did not find any copper. 

· External bookings: during the year the building was used once again by various groups during the week – Dancing Class, Rainbows/Brownies/Guides, Stockdales, Morris Dancers, Thursday Group and Craft Club.  There were also some one-off bookings and the use of the hall as a polling station in May and November.  As last year, there is always capacity for more bookings to increase our income.
Finally, Beryl and I would like to thank Moira as our Priest-in-Charge for all the support she has given us, and everyone from the congregation who has helped us in any way – too many to mention by name.  

God bless 

Stuart Gilbertson and Beryl Davies 

Churchwardens

PCC Review 2012

During 2012 there were 7 full meetings of the PCC at which the average attendance was 83%.

PCC membership for the non ex officio members was small and the entire congregation must pray about their own involvement in both the running of the church and the work to be done with the Priest in Charge promoting the pastoral, evangelistic and the church’s work outside in our community.
After a hard 2011 with roof repairs and updates to Lomond Ave it was good to hear that jobs were coming to an end and a new tenant was about to move in.  The work to fix the gate and copping stones (£575.98 inc VAT) was finally completed, Thanks to all who were involved, organising, cleaning, finding builders and progressing all the work on the property.

With a tenant moving in this meant that the much needed income would be coming in and this would help with our general financial situation. With this work out of the way it meant that we could focus our attentions to some of the work that was needed on the church premises.
· Tidying the rear gardens, ensuring emergency exits are available (£200 plus £100)
· Pollard the Poplar Tree adjacent to the railway embankment 
· Repairs to damaged windows and notice boards (£165 +VAT)
· Repairs to and further investigations of the drains and toilets

· Heating, the vestry and the general system

· Fitting smoke detectors

· Update the War Memorial

· Replacing the church alarm keypad

· Replacing the wooden cross outside the building

With all these outgoings in mind the Archdeacon of Manchester had written to the PCC to congratulate us on our 100% Parish Share payment.

Links were renewed with Lostock School after the initial report that the school was to be affiliated with the Church of England was made official in February.  This will provide a focal point for the church and opportunities for further involvement. Prior to the official signing Year 7 students are visiting our church to look around and ask questions. Revd Moira Slack is continuing to get a foothold now attending assemblies once per half term and some of the young students have created a prayer tree and had an opportunity to speak to Revd Moira and pray for their requests.
There were a number of social & church events organised. These events are to encourage church fellowship and a chance to talk to people we don’t normally speak to. They are fun evenings with good food served.

Events included;
· 60th Anniversary of the Accession of the Queen evening meal

· A lantern show

· Life of a Front of House Manager

· Spring Fayre

· Christmas Fayre

The Parish Away Day was organised for what was St Deniol’s, now rebranded as Gladstone’s Library but unfortunately this was cancelled due to lack of numbers.
All Saints involvement in Churches Together in Stretford (CTiS) has continued with different events and projects identified. The Trafford Christian Life Centre (TCLC) put forward a opportunity for all the churches to be involved in debt counselling with assistance from Churches Against Poverty (CAP) however only the TCLC ventured and progressed it.  Palm Sunday CTiS Witness in the Park (Victoria Park) was well attended and enjoyed a glorious sunny day.  Another project was suggested for a “Stretford Food Bank” this would be in conjunction with the Trussell Trust, this is ongoing however it has been agreed that All Saints can only provide limited support.
The congregation were invited to attend the Lent programme, a weekly course hosted at the Rectory based on the USPG Lent course. Lent Lunch’s were also organised and raised £240 which was added to the sum raised through USPG boxes distributed at the lent course. During Holy Week a service was provided for each day, these comprised of evening prayer, Agape Supper, an Hour by the Cross, Maundy Thursday and Easter Vigil. 

Training provided by Church House was received for new wardens and secretaries, Beryl attended the Wardens course and I the Secretary course, this will assist us as we come to terms with our new roles.

House of Laity nominations from All Saints’ were elected this means the Mr Duncan Gilbertson, Mr Anthony Slack and Mr Steve Worsley will be serving on the Diocesan Synod. Also Mr Steve Worsley will represent All Saints’ on the Deanery Mission and Pastoral Committee along with Mr Duncan Gilbertson and Revd Moira Slack.
A number of serious points have been raised in the Church this year including same sex marriage and appointment of women bishops. Revd Moira Slack has been in communication with Kate Green MP putting our view across i.e. that in the long term the church could be challenged to marry same sex couples if it is legalised. Also the General Synod had voted and approved the ordination of women as bishops and that the continuing debate is around how to implement the practicalities. It is for us all to include in our prayers all who are dealing with these issues and help to provide guidance and support and compromise so that the church can move on. 

On a sad note it was announced that Bishop Nigel would be retiring and his last service would be on November 25th. All Saints added to his collection for the Diocese of Lahore and Namibia and look forward to the appointment of his successor.

This has been another busy year and thanks go to all those who have provided reports from different groups and synods, Anthony for his careful monitoring of finances which allows the PCC to fund the different projects successfully. Thanks to all the PCC members who attend meetings regularly throughout the year.

Steve Worsley

PCC Secretary.

Stretford Deanery Report

The Stretford Deanery Synod met four times during 2012. 

At each meeting there were the usual administrative and business matters including;
1. Reports on the General Synod

2. Reports on Manchester Diocesan Synod
3. Deanery Treasurer’s reports

4. Deanery Budget Secretaries reports on Parish Share payments

5. Pastoral matters affecting Stretford Deanery including reports from the Deanery Mission and Pastoral Committee on proposals for pastoral reorganisation in the light of future reductions in the number of Stipendiary clergy available for deployment within the Diocese.

At its January meeting the Deanery Synod discussed a proposal by the Archbishop of Canterbury for an “Anglican Communion Covenant”. Following a briefing on behalf of the Diocesan Bishop’s Council by Canon Simon Killwick (Area Dean of Hulme) in which he made even-handed commitments on the arguments for and against the Covenant, there was discussion by the Synod members. A vote was taken on the following motion:
“That this Synod approves the draft Act of Synod adopting the Anglican Communion Covenant”.

A majority supported the motion with 19 votes for, 1 against and 4 abstentions.

At its April meeting the Deanery Synod was given an informative and challenging address by Mr Des Scott, Director of Strategy and Development with the Church Army.  After some historical information about Church Army and its foundation by Wilson Carlise, Mr Scott talked about its current work with the homeless and in deprived communities.

At its July meeting the Deanery Synod was address by Ms Kate Green, the Member of Parliament for the Stretford and Urmston Constituency. She praised the strong caring vibrant community which she had found in what she described as this “Dream of a Constituency”. She then spoke of the anxiety for the future which she encountered, particularly concerning young people and what sort of world awaits them. She asserted that the real divide in society is not between young and old but between the over-privileged and those who are not so fortunate. There followed a question and answer session with discussion on such topics as working in older age, means-testing of benefits, challenging Brussels (European) dominance over home issues and the funding of tertiary education.
The October meeting of the Synod had a PowerPoint presentation by Rev. Ken Flood (St Clements Chorlton) on the subject of “Climate Matters”. He spoke in some detail on the causes and effects of global warming and set this in a theological perspective.
At this meeting Mr Ian Artus gave an informative talk about Trinity High School where he had been a Foundation Governor (appointed by Stretford Deanery Synod) for eight years and had been re-elected by the Synod at its previous meeting in July. During the past four years he had been closely involved with the “Building Schools for the Future” programme. With 80% new build of one large building on Cambridge Street and 20% refurbishment of an existing building to a very high standard, this has been signed off as a completed project, providing a very bright future for the school.
Other items of note affecting Stretford Deanery during 2012 have been;

1. The affiliation of Lostock College to the Manchester Diocesan Board of Education – the first school with such status in our Diocese.

2. The very successful Civic Service organised by the Diocese ad the Deanery held at St. Matthew’s Church, Stretford on 29th April 2012 to celebrate the Diamond Jubilee of the Accession of Her Majesty the Queen.

J.D Gilbertson

Deanery Synod Representative

Manchester Diocesan Synod Report

The Manchester Diocesan Synod met three times during 2012. At these meetings the Synod dealt with the usual business and administrative matters:
1. Reports from General Synod members

2. Reports on Diocesan Boards and Committees

3. The approval of the Diocesan accounts for 2011

4. The approval of the Diocesan budget for 2013

5. The allocation of Parish Share between Deaneries.

During the year the Diocesan Bishop and General Synod Members reported to the Synod on the latest discussions within the General Synod on the ordination of women to the episcopate. One major item for discussion by the Diocesan Synod during 2012 was a proposal by the Archbishop of Canterbury for an “Anglican Communion Covenant”. The motion was proposed as follows:

“That this Synod approves the draft Act of Synod adopting the Anglican Communion Covenant”

There were six speakers for the motion and four against it. The voting was:

	House
	For
	Against
	Abstentions

	Bishops
	1
	2
	0

	Clergy
	15
	25
	0

	Laity
	12
	23
	7


Bishop Nigel then formally announced that the motion had been defeated in all three houses of the Manchester Diocesan Synod. After a short debate the Diocesan Synod then approved (70 votes for, 3 votes against, 22 abstentions) a motion proposed by Rev. Bill Raines affirming support for the Anglican Communion.

During 2012 other matters on which there were presentations and debates also included:

1. The Southern North West Training Partnership

2. Fees for Ordained Local Ministers and Non-Stipendiary Ministers

3. Vocations to Ordained and Lay Ministry

4. Inter-Diocesan Links

5. Inter-Faith Annual Report

6. Mission Support Clergy Annual Report

7. Vulnerable Adults Safeguarding Policy

8. Reflection on the 2009-2012 triennium by the Diocesan Secretary

The November 2012 meeting of the Diocesan Synod was the final meeting of the Synod with Rt. Rev. Nigel McCulloch (Diocesan Bishop of Manchester) as President of the Synod before his retirement in January 2013. The Synod meeting concluded with expressions of thanks to Bishop Nigel for his ten years service to the Diocese together with best wishes for a long happy and healthy retirement for himself and his wife, Celia.

Duncan Gilbertson

Diocesan Synod Representative

All Saints Thursday Group

The group again enjoyed a sociable year and although membership dropped a little further we were delighted to be able to donate £300 to our favourite charities, plus raising a good sum for church funds from the proceeds of our annual Easter egg raffle.
Our programme commenced in January with the annual “Bring and Buy” sale, which was very successful. February saw our Annual General meeting, when again new blood was elected to the committee. The meeting ended with a fish and chip supper enjoyed by all. In March we joined forces with the Trefoil Guild for a visit to Garrick Theatre to watch a production of “42nd Street”, which was enjoyed by us all.  In May we tackled a “Jubilee Quiz” which brought back many memories for members. Also in May we linked up with the Craft Group for a joint trip to Boundary Mill, which included lunch and a visit to a chocolate house in Blackburn, very much enjoyed by both groups. In June we again treated ourselves to a evening meal at The Barn Owl in Lymm, very much enjoyed by all. In an effort to raise funds it was decided to hold a group “Good as New” sale in July, which proved very successful and will be repeated. Following the summer break a repeat of the much enjoyed hand bell ringing demonstration should have been held, however due to many of the young bell ringers going to University or college this was cancelled, Eva again led our crafts evening when we made “Christmas Trees” from paper leaflets. Our annual Christmas meal was consumed and enjoyed at the Mersey Farm and our programme concluded with the usual Christmas Party held at the church centre. Chair Margaret and her committee extend their very grateful thanks to all members for their continued support and generosity.
Dorothy Nuttall

Longford Craft Club

The group once more enjoyed an active sociable year, taking part in a much varied programme, arranged by Sandie and again often led by one of our talented members: Grateful thanks go to them all for their much appreciated help in this connection.
The annual General Meeting was held in January when suggestions for the programme for 2012 were offered by members, the meeting concluded by the making of birthday cards. In February, led by Eva we tackled silk painting, which for those of us who had not tried it before proved eye opening. In March, under the guidance of Sandie and Joyce, we made boxes from plastic canvas. April saw the construction of Lavender Bags and in May we found out how to cover a coat hanger. Also in May, organised by Sandie, we enjoyed a joint trip with All Saints’ Thursday Group to Boundary Mill followed by a visit to a chocolate house where many samples were tried. In June we attempted rubber stamping. Following the summer break, again under Eva’s guidance we attempted embroidery pictures, which were framed and now adorn pride and place at many of our homes. Our Group Leader, Sandie Pitt, once again expresses her grateful thanks to those members who help with the refreshments etc. and those who lead the many craft sessions.

Dorothy Nuttall

Regular Hall Users

	Day
	Activity
	Time
	Rooms
	Contact

	Sunday
	Family service
	10.00-12.00
	All
	

	Monday
	Ladies Group
	10.30-12.30
	LMR
	Mr Hanif  07446 099622

	Monday
	Dancing
	4.00 – 7.30
	Hall, LMR
	Lorraine  07891 757616

	Tuesday
	Stockdales
	6.30 – 9.30
	All
	Alex Cox 972 0668

	Wednesday
	Rainbows
	5.00-6.00
	Hall
	Ruth 07593 908261

	Wednesday
	Brownies
	6.00 – 7.30
	Hall
	Stella 748 4727

	Wednesday
	Guides
	7.00 – 8.30
	Hall
	

	Thursday
	Dancing
	4.00-6.00
	
	Lorraine  (see above)

	Saturday
	Dancing
	9.00 – 1.00
	All
	Lorraine  (see above)


NOTE: 

Thursday Group are in the LMR, usually every 3rd Thursday of the month, 7.45-9.30pm.
Craft Club are in the LMR, usually every 4th Thursday of the month 7.30 – 9pm (approx)

ALL SAINTS` PARISH CHURCH

STRETFORD.

Annual Meeting of Parishioners – 14th April 2013.

AGENDA

1.  Minutes of the meeting held 25th March 2012

2. Election of Church Wardens.

......................................................................

Annual Parochial Church Meeting – 14th April 2013.

AGENDA
1. Apologies for absence.

2. Minutes of the meeting held 25th March 2012.

3. Matters arising from those minutes.

4. Electoral Roll Officer’s Report.
5. Reports:  All within the Annual Report
a. Warden
b. Treasurer

c. PCC Secretary

d. Deanery Synod

e. Diocesan Synod

f. Thursday Group

g. Craft Club

6. Elections: 
a. Parochial Church Council
b. Sides persons
c. Independent Examiner
d. Safeguarding Children Coordinator
7. Review of church policies
8. Looking forward

9. Date of first meeting of newly-elected P.C.C
http://www.allsaintsstretford.org.uk/


